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Board of Fire Commissioners
Gloucester Township Fire District No. 5

Lambs Terrace Fire Company

Regular Meeting Minutes
October 2, 2018

The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order by Chairman

Engelbert at 7:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.
Roll Call: Present: Commissioner DeRosa, Commissioner Rinaldi,
Commissioner Moran, Chairman Engelbert, Solicitor Carlamere
Absent: Commissioner Lloyd
Treasurer’s Report- Commissioner DeRosa submitted bills for the month of
October in the amount of $36,692.84. Motion to approve was made by
Commissioner DeRosa; seconded by Commissioner Rinaldi.
Roll Call: 4-0 Motion Carried.
Minutes- Motion to approve the minutes for the month of September was made
by Commissioner Rinaldi; seconded by Commissioner Moran.
Roll Call: 4-0 Motion Carried
Clerk’s Report- Kay Harmon stated that all is well and there is nothing to
report.
Career Report- Commissioner Moran speaking for Deputy Fire Marshal Steve
Schwegel said that a thermal imaging camera (TIC) is needed.
The cost will be $7,640.58. Also, equipment, including brackets, is needed in
order to put the old Quint in service at a cost of $3,982.00. Chairman
Engelbert stated that three more quotes are necessary
At this time, Commissioner Rinaldi made a motion to swear in Nick Angelozzi as a
paid firefighter; seconded by Commissioner Moran. Roll Call- 4-0 Motion carried.
Firefighter Angelozzi was sworn in by Solicitor Carlamere followed by a round of
applause and congratulations. A motion was made by Commissioner Moran to
approve the Memorandum of Agreement; seconded by Commissioner Rinaldi.
Fire Marshal’s Report- (attached) Fire Marshal Rich Donato thanked all who
took part in the Fire Prevention event at the outlets.

VII. Chief’s Report- Chief Goins stated that he heard rumors that truck 51 had been

sold. He questioned the validity of the rumors. Also, the chief questioned when
the computer will be working. AT&T had been called a few times, but no one
has received a return call. Chairman Engelbert stated that he was promised
that the problem will be resolved the next day, Wednesday, October 3.

VIII. President’s Report- President Loftus congratulated Nick Angelozzi on being

sworn in. He also congratulated Fire Marshal Rich Donato for doing a good job



on the Fire Prevention event. He then reported that the chairs for upstairs had
been purchased.
IX. Commissioners’ Report-
Commissioner Joe DeRosa offered congratulations on the good turnout at the
Fire Prevention event and the job well done.

Commissioner John Moran reminded the firefighters to go over truck 852 for

scratches and dings.

Commissioner Rinaldi also expressed congratulations on a job well done on the

good turnout at the Fire Prevention event.

Chairman Engelbert stated the need for crews for Saturdays now that Nick
Angelozzi has been sworn in. He said that we now have a driver and we need
to have duty crews lined up for Saturdays.

X. Public Portion- none

Adjournment- Motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Rinaldi;
seconded by Commissioner Moran. All in favor.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:23 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Janet Tulino
Recording Secretary



